Mathew Meyer, a member of our litigation practice area, received two awards for his ongoing work with the Minnesota Committee of the Department of Defense Employer Support of the Guard and Reserve ("ESGR") program on April 4, 2011. First, he was recognized as the Minnesota Volunteer of the Year. In addition, he was presented the national Presidential Service Award. The awards were presented during ESGR's annual meeting by General Craig R. McKinley, the Chief of the National Guard Bureau, ESGR was formed to develop and promote a culture in which all employers support and value the military service of their employees, and it serves as the principal advocate for employers within the Department of Defense. Its mission is to develop and promote employer support for Guard and Reserve service by advocating relevant initiatives, recognizing outstanding support, increasing awareness of applicable laws. and resolving conflicts between employers and service members.

Thank you for your service, Mathew!



Mathew Meyer